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ABSTRACT: During WWII scientists in New Zealand, Britain and the USA involved in radar research and development were especially interested in instances
where signals were received from over the horizon under certain meteorological conditions. This led to a collaborative project to be hosted by New Zealand, but
the end of WWII in the Pacific in 1945 delayed the launch of the so-called ‘Canterbury Project” until 1946.

In this poster we explain what the ‘Canterbury Project” was, and why it should be of interest to some astronomers.

1. INTRODUCTION

The ‘Canterbury Project’ saw its genesis in 1943-1944 as a by-product of
research carried out by Dr Elizabeth Alexander (1908-1958). Cambridge-
educated Alexander (the subject of another poster at this conference) was
Head of Operations Research in the NZ Radar Development Laboratory
in Wellington, and among other tasks she was responsible for investigat-
ing ‘anomalous propagation’.

Thus, she was particularly interested in meteorological conditions that
influenced radio propagation and sometimes produced signals from over
the horizon. In a military war-time setting a full understanding of this was
crucial for radar operators. Since the requisite weather conditions were
found on the Canterbury Plains Alexander arranged a major NZ—British—
US research initiative, known as the ‘Canterbury Project’ (Barnett and Alex-
ander, 1944). This was approved by the NZ War Cabinet during WWII.

2. EXPLAINING THE "CANTERBURY PROJECT"

3. CONCLUDING REMARKS

The Canterbury Project was a fundamental early window into our
understanding of the role of weather conditions on radio wave
transmission and ducting (Milnes and Unwin, 1950). It was a major
international radio-science project of which we can be justly proud,
and an important component of our scientific heritage.

Finally, the special relevance of the ‘Canterbury Project’ for us as
astronomers is that the radar antenna also was used to monitor solar
radio emission immediately after sunrise and before sunset in 1947.
This, we hope, will be discussed in a future Historical Section poster.
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